Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF CHILDREN AND FAMILIES
Family Safety and Preservation Program
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

65C-9.004
Standards for Unaccompanied Alien Children Homes and Unaccompanied Refugee Minor Programs

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 48 No. 28, February 10, 2022 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

The Department has determined that this will have an adverse impact on small business or likely increase directly or indirectly regulatory costs in excess of $200,000 in the aggregate within one year after the implementation of the rule. A SERC has been prepared by the Agency.

Based on the SERC, the Department estimates that there will be a regulatory cost totaling $18,377,280.00 in the aggregate over a five-year period. These costs are attributed to requiring residential child-caring agencies and child-placing agencies to conduct welfare checks on Unaccompanied Alien Children (“UAC”) every six months until the UAC reaches the age of 18, permanently leaves Florida, is removed from the United States, is granted lawful immigration status, or the residential child-caring agency or child-placing agency closes or is no longer licensed.
